In This Issue

Webmail users click here

Official News

- · Meal Plan Changes for Fall Semester
- · Respirator Training
- · Student Club Business Office package
- · Portions of McLane lot to be cordoned off for testing
- · Annual Safety and Fire Report Available
- · Student Organizations E-mail Account Renewal

General Announcements

- · Field Trip to Rochester Galleries
- · Saxon Elite Cheerleading
- · Music: Hyena
- · AU Dance Theater Choreographers Audition
- · 5K Run/Walk
- · Intramural Sports Sign up Before Sept. 9
- · Moon Festival Celebration
- · Learn Swimming Dragon-Style Tai Chi!
- · Field Trip for Engineers Limited Space!
- · Brass: Trumpets, Trombones, French Horns, Euphoniums
- · Environmentally Friendly Printing Practices
- · Help define the future of Western New York
- · 'Healthy' Changes Everything
- · Awards for Junior and Sophomore Women!
- · Lois M. Smith Memorial Service

What's Happening?

More Events...

what's happening?			
	TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
9:00	Yearbook Photos	9:00 Yearbook Photos	2:00 Nevins Movie: 'X-Men First Class'
1:20	Respirator Training	Art History Club Field	· New York Reined Cow
4:40	Respirator Training	Trip to Rochester	Horse Association Extreme
5:50	Capture the Flag and Hay Ride! Sept. 2 @ 6 p.m.	9:30 Saxon's Fall into Service	Team Penning NY and NRCHA Extreme
6:00	Law School Night - University of Rochester	5K Walk/Run	Penning
	- tranportation provided	12:00 Women's Tennis Away at Brockport on 9/3	Women's SoccerTournament at Alfred - 9/3& 4
8:00	Nevins Movie: 'X-Men First Class'	10:00 Music: Hyena	
9:00	Dodgeball Tournament	 New York Reined Cow Horse Association Extreme 	

11:00 Nevins Movie: 'X-Men First Class'

· 9/2 & 3 - Men's Soccer at Oswego Tournament Team Penning

- NY and NRCHA Extreme Penning
- · 9/2 & 3 Men's Soccer at Oswego Tournament
- Women's Soccer
 Tournament at Alfred 9/3
 & 4

Meal Plan Changes for Fall Semester

Changes in your current meal plan must be made in the Residence Life Office, first floor of Bartlett Hall. The LAST DAY to change your meal plan for the fall 2011 semester is Friday, Sept. 2, 4 P.M. NO CHANGES after 4 P.M. on Friday. No exceptions!

Submitted by: Karen Porter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Respirator Training

Respirator Training for Employees and Students is REQUIRED ANNUALLY for anyone on campus who works with hazardous chemicals that require the use of a respirator for class or work (attend one session).

Please note session locations listed below as Friday classes were moved.

Friday, Sept. 2, 1:20 - 2:10 P.M. - NEVINS THEATER, POWELL CAMPUS CENTER

Friday, Sept. 2, 4:40 - 5:30 P.M. - NEVINS THEATER, POWELL CAMPUS CENTER

Registration is a must - e-mail perrydr@alfred.edu or call 3020.

Submitted by: Beth Cartella

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Club Business Office package

The Business Office in Carnegie Hall has put together a Student Club package to help the Clubs with any Business Office forms, hoping this information would be helpful and less confusing regarding our procedures.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Business Office with any questions.

If you are a Student Group representative, please have a signing rights information sheet filled out ASAP, with signatures, so that we may have the updated information on file for our records.

Attachment: Complete_Student_Club_Package3.doc

Submitted by: Marty Fuller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Portions of McLane lot to be cordoned off for testing

Portions of the McLane Center parking lot will be barricaded off, with no parking permitted in that area, for four or five business days, beginning today to permit a geotechnical survey of the site for the new health and wellness center.

During the time the drilling rig is being used, the parking lot on the north side of McLane Center, from the west (front) facade of the building to the east (rear) facade and extending all the way to the tennis courts.

Temporary parking will be permitted on the grassy area between McLane Center and Davis Gym. Overflow parking will be at Crandall Hall on South Main Street, in the lot in front of the Alfred Montessori School.

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

Annual Safety and Fire Report Available

The Alfred University annual safety and fire report is now available. This report is required by federal law and contains policy statements and crime statistics for the school. The policy statements address the school's policies, procedures and programs concerning safety and security, for example, policies for responding to emergency situations and sexual offenses.

Three years' worth of statistics are included for certain types of crimes that were reported to have occurred on campus, in or on off-campus buildings or property owned or controlled by the school and on public property within or immediately adjacent to the campus.

This report is available online at http://contribute.alfred.... You may also request a paper copy from the Office of Public Safety.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Organizations E-mail Account Renewal

Each fall we ask Student Organizations and Clubs to update their e-mail account with the current year's information by completing the online application at the following link: http://my.alfred.edu/its/...

Student Leaders and Advisors please note that if you have not taken the steps to complete this process by the end of September, the student organization e-mail account will expire.

If you need additional assistance with this process, please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 607.871.2222 or by e-mail at itshelpdesk@alfred.edu.

Link: Student Organization Email Account Application

Submitted by: Karen Grice

back to top Send Email Reminder

Field Trip to Rochester Galleries

FIELD TRIP Bus to Rochester Saturday, Sept. 3 9 a.m.-4:30/5 p.m. Hosted by Art History Club Lead by Ezra Shales, Phd.

George Eastman House Norman Rockwell Exhibition

Memorial Art Gallery 63rd Rochester/ Finger Lakes Exhibition

Visual Studies Workshop Featuring recent grad Jason Bernagozzi in a group show

A fee of \$10 per student will cover entrance for all three venues and bus travel to and from Rochester.

You are responsible for lunch. There are a few options at the gallery or a packed lunch.

Sign up at the CSI (Campus Student Involvement) Office. Seats Are Limited! Bus leaves at 9 a.m. SHARP! from the Parking lot behind Carnegie Hall.

Submitted by: Stephanie Giera

back to top Send Email Reminder

Saxon Elite Cheerleading

On Saturday, Sept. 3, 2011, Saxon Elite Cheerleading is having tryouts in the Knight Club for new members for the 2011-12 team. Please come and join us for an amazing year of cheering and fun!

Submitted by: Kari Blatz

back to top Send Email Reminder

Music: Hyena

10 P.M. SATURDAY, SEPT. 3 KNIGHT CLUB, POWELL CENTER

Arguably one of the hottest San Diego bands of the moment, Hyena is making a big buzz in the local indie-electro scene despite being brandnew to the genre.

Submitted by: Samantha Sloan

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Dance Theater Choreographers Audition

If you are interested in choreographing for the AU Dance Theater Concert in February, please come to the audition Tuesday, Sept. 6 at 6 p.m. in Miller room 300.

Fill out a concept sheet located outside of room 300 and be ready to communicate your basic idea to the curating panel. A small, 1-2-minute movement demonstration is always helpful but not required.

If you are chosen, you will receive 2 credits in the spring. Questions? E-mail angierc@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

5K Run/Walk

The Gary Horowitz Service Learning Program and Residence Life are hosting a 5K Run/Walk on Saturday 3 September. The race will benefit Allegany County Cancer Services, Inc.

Registration is \$10 and begins at 9:30 a.m. at the Bandstand on South Main Street, Alfred. The race will begin at 10 a.m.

Attachment: 5kposter.pdf

Submitted by: Service Learning

back to top Send Email Reminder

Intramural Sports - Sign up Before Sept. 9

Fall Intramurals - Sign Up NOW! AU Intramural Sports and Recreation

TEAMS AND LEAGUES FORMING --- SIGN UP NOW

TEAM ROSTERS/SIGNUPS WILL BE ACCEPTED UNTIL Friday, Sept. 9 GAMES WILL BEGIN WEEK OF 9/12/09

In attempt to make things easier for scheduling, I have listed the days of participation. Please note that there are several different sports on each evening, so you may have to chose one sport. I will attempt to schedule them so they do not overlap but I can't guarantee anything. The times listed below are tentative and are subject to change according to Varsity Sports' practice times.

Fall Events:

Soccer 6 v 6 (men's) Monday Nights 7:30-10 p.m.

Tennis (Doubles and Singles) Monday Nights 7:30-10 p.m.

Basketball 5 v 5 (Open) Tuesday Nights 7:30-10 p.m.

Kickball (10 Players)(Coed) Tuesday Nights 6-10 p.m.

Soccer 6 v 6 (coed) Wednesday Nights 7:30- 10 p.m.

Flag Football 6 v 6 Wednesday Nights 7:30-10p.m.

Volleyball 6 v 6 (coed) Thursday Nights 7:30-10 p.m.

Slow Pitch Softball Thursday Nights 6-10 p.m.

You may register your team by e-mailing your roster to millerst@alfred.edu (Scott Miller, Men's Soccer Coach)

You may also drop off your completed roster to the drop box at the Intramural Bulletin board in the lower level of the McLane Center. Blank roster forms are available at the bulletin board as well. All rosters must be submitted by the "due date".

FAQ's

How do I join a team to sign up?

AU Intramurals Sports and Recreation invites all AU students, faculty and staff to participate. You are encouraged to create your own teams with friends, classmates and neighbors. If you are unable to connect with a group you may contact the director of IM Sports and Recreation for assistance in joining another team.

Who can I have on my team?

Current Varsity/ JV Athletes. No more than 2 varsity/junior varsity athletes may participate at the same time on IM Sports teams in the sport, or associated sport, in which they competed at the intercollegiate level. An athlete that appeared on an intercollegiate roster at any time during the current academic year is considered a varsity/junior varsity athlete. You may roster more than 2 but only 2 can compet

Former Varsity/JV Athletes.

Former varsity/junior varsity athletes may participate on IM Sports teams without restriction provided they have not appeared on varsity/junior varsity rosters at any time during the current academic year.

What kind of leagues/events are available?

Men's Open: All male students or faculty/staff members are eligible to play in this league. Women may compete on a men's league team. Non-student female spouses of students and male spouses of faculty/staff members are not eligible.

Submitted by: Scott Miller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Moon Festival Celebration

Confucius Institute is going to celebrate one of the most important traditional festivals in China - Moon Festival from 5-8 p.m. on Sept 10, Saturday at Susan Howell Hall. Please join us for Chinese paper-cutting, Tai Chi, Chinese calligraphy, and Chinese food, especially moon cakes!

Please RSVP to ciau@alfred.edu by Friday, Sept 9.

Submitted by: Jing Zhu

back to top Send Email Reminder

Learn Swimming Dragon-Style Tai Chi!

Come and learn Swimming Dragon-style Tai Chi kung fu this Fall! Liu Guifang, a master of Wushu, will be demonstrating the steps and leading participants through this complex martial art. A great form of low-impact exercise to help improve your strength, flexibility, mobility, and "chi".

We will be meeting every Monday night in the Knight Club starting on Sept. 5 at 6 p.m. Students, faculty/staff, and members of the public are all welcome to attend.

See the link below for a demonstration of what will be offered (Liu Guifang's style may vary from this style).

Link: Swimming Dragon Tai Chi Demonstration

Submitted by: Devin Henry

back to top Send Email Reminder

Field Trip for Engineers - Limited Space!

World Kitchen will be hosting a field trip at their Corning, NY pressware (Corelle) facility on Thursday, Sept. 8.

There is no charge for this event and there is limited space! Lunch is included. Please note you will be responsible for making up any missed classes or lab work.

Any interested engineering candidates planning on attending can sign-up/RSVP via Saxon JobLink. https://alfred-csm.sympli...= Click on "Events" and then "Information Sessions."

Transportation will be provided free of charge through sponsorship from World Kitchen. Transportation will leave from the lower McLane Center Parking Lot on Sept. 8 at 8:30 a.m. We anticipate returning to campus no later than 4 p.m.

Business casual or jeans are acceptable for dress. No ripped jeans allowed. You must wear closed-toe

shoes and government photo ID will be required at security.

World Kitchen will be attending the Engineering Career Fair on Thursday, Oct. 6, 2011 as a networking employer.

All On-Campus Recruiting policies are in effect for this field trip; if you no-show or cancel after signing up you will be required to write a letter of apology to the employer. If you have any questions regarding On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines http://www.alfred.edu/cdc...

and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator at 607.871.2164.

Submitted by: Nancy Williams

back to top Send Email Reminder

Brass: Trumpets, Trombones, French Horns, Euphoniums

If you play a brass instrument, join the Alfred University Symphonic Band! Have fun and make some great music!

INSTRUMENTS ARE AVAILABLE for most instruments!

Rehearsals are Tuesdays and Thursdays, 5:30-7:00 in Miller 302. Contact Dr. Chris Foster, foster@alfred.edu, 871-2571, if interested.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Environmentally Friendly Printing Practices

This semester, AU's libraries and computer labs have implemented a Managed Printing Program for students. This initiative is intended to promote and support green efforts on campus.

In addition, ITS is pleased to offer a workshop on environmentally friendly printing practices. This session will explain several aspects of Student Print Management and provide paper-saving printing tips.

This session will be held on Tuesdays, Sept. 13 and 27 from 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. in the Training Center in Howell Hall (side entrance). All students, faculty, and staff are welcome to attend; reservations are not necessary.

For more information on Print Management, please visit the Print Management Web page.

Link: Print Management

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Help define the future of Western New York

The Western New York Regional Economic Development Council has been charged by Gov. Andrew Cuomo and Lt. Gov. Robert Duffy with developing a development plan for the Western New York region, which includes Allegany, Cattauraugus, Chautauqua, Erie, and Niagara counties.

President Edmondson, who is a member of the Council, will host a community meeting at 6 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 8, in Nevins Theater, Powell Campus Center. The public is invited to make suggestions about the elements of the regional development plan being prepared by the Council.

The Council is also conducting an on-line public participation survey to obtain residents' opinions about how we want to define the course of economic recovery in the region. If you wish to offer your opinion, please fill out the survey. (Link below.)

It is important for the Council to hear from a wide cross-section of the region, so your participation in the meeting and/or the survey is important.

Link: Online community survey on regional issues

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

'Healthy' Changes Everything

The Human Resources Department in conjunction with BCBS of Western NY wants to gauge the interest in a "Walking Challenge" program to promote better health. With Fall weather just around the corner there is not much time left before it is too cold to walk out side but with about 6 weeks of good weather you and your friends can get into a habit that can be taken indoors when the weather turns.

Please take the attached survey so that we can judge the interest in sponsoring this program. I can promise it will be fun and good for you too!

Link: Walking Challenge Survey

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Awards for Junior and Sophomore Women!

Junior women apply for the AKO Social Change Leadership Award! This is a \$500 cash award for a junior full-time woman student for her efforts to create change for the common good at AU.

Sophomore women apply for the AKO Achievement Award! A \$250 cash award for a sophomore full-time woman student for her achievements in academics.

Click on the link below for application information! For questions call us at 871.2971 or e-mail us at leadership@alfred.edu.

Attachment: AKO_Awards_application_information1.pdf

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Lois M. Smith Memorial Service

There will be a memorial service for Lois M. Smith, who died July 11, 2011, on Saturday, Sept. 10 at 2 p.m., in the Union University (Seventh Day Baptist) Church, 5 Church St., Alfred. The service will be followed by a reception in the Church Center across the street.

After 34 years as a librarian with faculty status, Lois retired in 1974 from the NYS College of Ceramics at Alfred University. She was married to the late C. Duryea Smith III, who was chairman of the AU Department of Speech and Drama. She is survived by her son Charles (Ruth) and daughter Jennifer (Roger), a sister, and four nephews.

Donations in Lois' memory may be made to Alfred University (Attn: The C. Duryea Smith III and Lois M. Smith Fund), Alfred, NY 14802. The Fund is used to support theater activities at the University. Alternatively, the family suggests that, in lieu of flowers, donations may be made to an organization of your choice.

You may contact Lois's daughter, Jennifer Fajman, at 17922 Pond Road, Ashton, MD 20861; or at 301.570.9065 (home) or 301.221.0769 (cell); or by e-mail: jennifer@fajman.org

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews